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DIARY DATES 
  

June 
 2nd    Year 5\6 Interschool Sport (WPPS) 
 9th    Interschool Sport (bye) 
12th   Queens Birthday Holiday 
13th  Yarrabee Excursion Year 1 
14th   ICAS Spelling 
15th   Music World Concert  7pm PAC 
16th  Year 5\6 Interschool Sport (WPPS) 
23rd  Year 5\6 Interschool Sport (away) 
26th  Year 5 Excursion to Sovereign Hill 
29th  Year 5\6 Interschool Sport (away) 
30th   Term 2 Ends   Early Finish 2.30pm 
Free Dress Day   Gold coin donation 

 
July 
17th   Curriculum day (student free day) 
18th   Term 3 begins 
18th- 28th Year 6 Bike Ed 
27th  Coach Approach Athletics Event Years 3-6 
 

August 
1st    ICAS English 
4th    Jeans For Genes Day 
11th   Prime Sci  Science Incursion Year 4 
15th   ICAS Maths 
28th   Literacy & Numeracy Week 
 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN: 
Monday 6th March, Monday 1st May, Monday 5th June. 
8.30am to 9.30am only. 

or 
Place order & payment through the school office, uni-
forms will be delivered to your childôs class when availa-
ble. 
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From the Acting Principal ééé.. 
Education Week 
Thanks to everyone who participated in our Education 
Week celebrations which included our Walk Safely to 
School Day, Open Day, Grandparents and Special 
Friends Day and our Foundation 2018 information even-
ing. We certainly have a wonderful school and it is great 
to share it with our whole community. I have received 
some very positive feedback from many visitors who 
attended our Grandparents and Special Friends Day. 
They were so impressed with the talent of our student 
performers as well as the way they were made feel very 
welcome by teachers and students. Thanks to all teach-
ers, parents and students who contributed their valuable 
time (especially on a Saturday morning for Open Day) 
to ensure Education Week was a great success. 
 
Student Attitude to School Survey 
Each year our school conducts a survey to find out what 

your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to School 

survey is an annual student survey offered by the De-

partment of Education and Training to assist schools in 

gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and 

experience of school. The Department has updated the 

survey for 2017 to include important new measures that 

are known to influence student engagement and perfor-

mance. Students from Year 4-6 at our school participate 

in the survey. Your childôs privacy and the confidentiality 

of your childôs survey responses will be protected at all 

times. No identifiable personal data is included in the 

survey response file. The survey results will be reported 

back to the school in term 3. Our school will use the sur-

vey results to plan programs and activities to improve 

your child's schooling experience. 



 
Visitors at Assembly 
This week we had two special visitors. First of all, Gayle came back to visit the students and spoke to everyone 
about her role as a SEIL (Senior Education Improvement Leader.) She is enjoying the challenges of a new role, 
supporting 23 schools and their Principals, but of course, misses all the children at Wattle Park Primary School 
very much! 
 
I would also like to thank Mr Ed Snell who came to the school to present a book óFrom Burwood to Bestchance, 
120 Years of Care and Educationô on behalf of the Bestchance Heritage committee. He spoke about growing up 
and going to school at Burwood Boys Home which used to be adjacent to, and then joined with Wattle Park Prima-
ry School in the 1950ôs.  
 
Languages 
This week our Language Leaders led assembly and it was wonderful to hear our students speak in Chinese and 
Arabic to introduce themselves, and listen to all the students singing a Chinese song. We are very proud of our 
Mandarin program here at Wattle Park. Learning languages in addition to English extends studentsô literacy reper-
toires and their capacity to communicate. It strengthens studentsô understanding of the nature of language, culture, 
and the processes of communication. Here is a message from our Mandarin teacher Shuoyin Tu. 
 

 
 
Cross Country 
Congratulations to all participants in the District Cross Country at Westerfoldôs Park. It was a challenging course 
with many strong competitors from other schools. Many of our students have received invitations to compete at the 
Division Cross Country at Ruffey Lake Park, Victoria Street, Doncaster East on Thursday the 8th of June. Good 
luck! 
 
Enrolments 
We are continuing to host school tours each week, generally on Friday mornings at 10am. If you are interested in 
enrolling at Wattle Park Primary School for 2018, I would strongly encourage you to register at the school office on 
98082165 for a school tour. Enrolment forms are also available on our website http://wattleparkps.vic.edu.au/
page/80/Enrolment  
 
Assessment and reporting 
Wattle Park Primary School is part of a FISO (Framework for Improving Student Outcomes) network of schools 
with Doncaster Primary School, Parkhill Primary School and Camelot Rise Primary School. The principals at these 
schools work together to provide high quality professional development for our teachers. Last Tuesday afternoon, 
classroom teachers in the network participated in a Mathematics moderation session. This was a great opportunity 
for teachers to learn more about Mathematics assessment and discuss their practices with colleagues from other 
schools. Completing this type of moderation ensures that our teachers mark your childôs work consistently against 
the F-10 Victorian Curriculum. 
 
 

¸ƻǳǊǎ ƛƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 

aŜƎŀƴ DŀƴǘŜǊ !ŎǝƴƎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

Another year of Language Perfect World Championship has ended! Well done to all of the students who com-
peted in the competition! 
Here are some wonderful results: 
                - 11th overall in VIC 
                - 2nd in VIC in 251-500 students category 
                - 18th overall in Chinese in the world 
                - 10th in Chinese in Australia 
                - 4th in Chinese in VIC 
These results are our whole school achievement.  
WE CANNOT MAKE IT WITHOUT ALL OF YOUR ENTHUSIASTIC INPUT!  
WELL DONE ALL! XIE XIE! SHUOYIN TU  

http://wattleparkps.vic.edu.au/page/80/Enrolment
http://wattleparkps.vic.edu.au/page/80/Enrolment


Last month to apply for the CSEF, applications forms below. 



CSEF ELIGIBILITY  
Below is the criteria used to determine a studentôs eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF).  
Criteria 1 ï Eligibility  
To be eligible* for the fund, a parent or legal guardian of a student attending a registered Government or non-government Victorian pri-
mary or secondary school must:  
Å on the first day of Term one, or;  
Å on the first day of Term two;  
a) Be an eligible beneficiary within the meaning of the State Concessions Act 2004, that is, be a holder of Veterans Affairs Gold Card or 
be an eligible Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) or Pensioner Concession Card (PCC) holder, OR  

b) Be a temporary foster parent, and;  

c) Submit an application to the school by the due date.  
 
* A special consideration eligibility category also exists. For more information, see: www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  
Parents who receive a Carer Allowance on behalf of a child, or any other benefit or allowance not income tested by Centrelink, are not 
eligible for the CSEF unless they also comply with one of (a) or (b) above.  
 
Criteria 2 - Be of school age and attend school in Victoria  
School is compulsory for all Victorian children aged between six and 17 years of age inclusive.  
For the purposes of CSEF, students may be eligible for assistance if they attend a Victorian registered primary or secondary school. 
Typically, these students are aged between five and 18 years inclusive.  
CSEF is not payable to students attending pre-school, kindergarten, home schooled, or TAFE.  
 
Eligibility Date  
For concession card holders CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardianôs concession card being successfully validated 
with Centrelink on the first day of either term one (30 January 2017) or term two (18 April 2017).  
 

PAYMENT AMOUNTS  
CSEF payment amount  
The CSEF is an annual payment to the school to be used towards camps, sports and/or excursion expenses for the benefit of the eligi-
ble student.  
Å Primary school student rate: $125 per year.  
Å Secondary school student rate: $225 per year.  
The CSEF is paid directly to your childôs school and will be allocated by the school towards camps, sports and/or excursion costs for 
your child.  
 
For ungraded students, the rate payable is determined by the studentôs date of birth. For more information, see: 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  
 
Year 7 government school students who are CSEF recipients are also eligible for a uniform voucher. Secondary schools are 
required to make applications on behalf of parents so please register your interest at the school.  
 

HOW TO COMPLETE THE APPLICATION FORM  
 
NOTE: ALL SECTIONS MUST BE COMPLETED BY PARENT/LEGAL GUARDIAN  
1.  Complete the PARENT/LEGAL GUARDIAN DETAILS section.  
 Make sure that the Surname, First Name, and Customer Reference Number (CRN) details match those on your concession 

card. You will also need to provide your concession card to the school.  
 If you are claiming as a Foster Parent or a Veteran Affairs Pensioner, you will need to provide a copy of documentation confirm-

ing your status as a temporary Foster Parent or provide your Veterans Affairs Pensioner Gold card to the school.  
2.  Complete the STUDENT/S DETAILS section for students at this school.  
3.  Sign and date the form and return it to the school office as soon as possible. The CSEF program for 2017 closes on 30 June, 

2017.  
 
 
CSEF payments cannot be claimed retrospectively for prior years.  
Queries relating to CSEF eligibility and payments should be directed to the school.  
É 2016 Department of Education and Training  



.¦¸ Cwha ¦{ bh² !¢Υ ǿǿǿΦŜƴǘōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳΦŀǳκмупǳусс  
 

²ŀǧƭŜ tŀǊƪ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘǎΦ IŜǊŜ ƛǎ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇΦΦΦ  
¸ƻǳǊ нлмс μ нлмт 9ƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ŜȄǇƛǊƛƴƎ ƻƴ м WǳƴŜ нлмтΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇπ
ǇƻǊǘ ǳǎ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ōȅ ōǳȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ b9² нлмт μ нлму 9ƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ aŜƳōŜǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ ŦǊƻƳ ǳǎ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ƻũŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŘƻΣ 
ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǊ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǝƳŜΗ  
 

Use one or two of these offers and you will more than cover the cost of your Membership!  

http://www.entbook.com.au/184u866


Coomunity Advertising 



 
 
  


